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Dear Clients, 

The time is quickly approaching for me to be out on maternity leave and I want to be sure you have the information you will need while I am away. For starters, my last week in the office will be September 16th-19th. As of now, we will be inducing our son on Monday, September 23rd. I will be out of the office and out of contact from September 22nd – December 2nd. Beginning the week of December 2nd, I will resume seeing clients part time via telehealth only. If the days/hours I will resume sessions do not work for you or if you do not wish to do telehealth, I will be returning to the office in Ruston beginning Monday, January 6th. If you call my phone or email me while I am away, I will have a voicemail reminder and an automated “out of office” reply with all of this information as well. If you text, I will not be responding until I am back from maternity leave, so please be sure to reference this information sheet on who to contact should you need something while I am away! 

Some of you may feel like you are ready to wrap up counseling by the time I go on maternity leave. Some may feel like you are not quite ready to conclude your time in therapy, but you also feel capable of navigating the months I am out without seeing an additional therapist in the interim. Others may have a need to continue being seen regularly or at least for a few sessions just to maintain stability. We will discuss your individual needs in your sessions before I leave and prioritize your work in the final weeks as needed. Should we determine together that you may need ongoing support while I am away, I will refer you to another therapist and obtain a signed ROI (Release of Information) from you so that I can inform your interim therapist what you are currently working on and how they can support you. 

REFERRALS: 
If you are a church member of FBC Ruston and cannot use insurance, I will refer you to our other therapist on staff at Transforming Lives Counseling. 
Bethany Jordan- Transforming Lives Counseling at FBC Ruston | bethany@TLC.clinic 
Bethany sees clients on Mondays and Thursdays from 8AM-2PM. She is planning to open additional times while I am away on an as needed basis. You will need to contact her directly to determine if she has availability that matches with yours. 
Ron Cathey- Transforming Lives Counseling at FBC Ruston | ron@TLC.clinic 
Ron is a new therapist with TLC and is just beginning to fill his case load. He will be seeing clients on Tuesdays and Wednesdays. Please contact him to inquire his available times. 

If Bethany nor Ron’s available hours work for you or if they become full in their own case loads, then I would recommend reaching out to the following therapists: 
	Dena Melna- Granberry Counseling Center – Ruston Office | dena@lbch.org | 
318-450-4660
Granberry Counseling may also have some other therapists available to do telehealth sessions with you if Dena’s schedule does not work with your needs. 

If you are an insurance client or an FBC Ruston member who has insurance, there are two therapists in the Ruston area who I have informed of my maternity leave and they have agreed to make space in their caseload for any sessions you may need. Their contact information is listed below: 
Danielle Smith- Consistent Hope Enrichment | consistenthopeenrichment@gmail.com | 318-416-0019
	Dena Melna- Granberry Counseling Center – Ruston Office | dena@lbch.org | 
318-450-4660

If for any reason you should experience a mental health emergency such as suicidal thoughts, or a desire to harm yourself or someone else, immediately call 988 (the National Suicide Hotline) or go to your nearest Emergency Room. 

My hope is to make this transition in and out of maternity leave as easy as possible for all parties involved. If you have any concerns before this time of leave begins, please feel free to share them with me. While these are the current plans in place, please be advised that babies come on their own time and should he decide to come early, these timetables may be shifted. If that should happen, I (or someone else from TLC) will make contact as quickly as possible to inform you of any changes. I know many of you have been praying for me, my husband, and our little boy already and we greatly appreciate your continued prayers as we get ready to navigate the world of a newborn! 

God Bless, 
Janna McMasters
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